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Principalôs Message 
Happy October! This is such a great time of year with the beautiful Fall 

colors, cool weather, perhaps a trip to the apple orchard or cider mill, and 

fun Fall celebrations! For me, the best part about Fall is the fact that our 

students are fully involved in their learning. I have had the great pleasure 

of visiting all of our classrooms, and our teachers are creating engaging 

lessons for our students. Children are using technology to enhance their 

learning, they are involved in highĿ level thinking activities, they are 

working collaboratively with classmates, they are participating in 

discussions that allow  them to demonstrate their learning, and they are 

creating projects that show a deep knowledge of all subject areas. Our 

classrooms are very busy, full of learning! We have several fun activities 

planned this month for our Havel community.  

We have fire truck visits planned for our kindergarten students,  our Sixth graders will be going to 

camp on October 12th, and our HVL meeting on October 10th, bus evacuation practice, our 2nd crew 

meeting and school wide tie dye activity, our 6th grader instrument fitting, bagel days, our fun run 

rewards assembly, and more!  Finally, we will have our traditional Halloween parade, outside 

weather permitting or inside if it is raining, on October 31st. Please see inside the newsletter for 

more information on the Halloween Parade. 

Our Havel staff and HVL were so excited to welcome many new faces to our September meeting! 

We are looking forward to seeing many parents at our next meeting on October 10th at 7:00 p.m. in 

the Science Room. Free child care will be provided for the evening meeting. We really need your 

help in order to continue all of the fun and educational programs our volunteer group provides for 

our students.  

Enjoy this wonderful month of October and all of the beauty it brings. 

 

 

 

Principal, Havel Elementary 



Havel was proud to have our District Superintendent,                     
Dr. Christine  Johns, ride with some of our children on the 

first day of school!  Not even the 
rain could  dampen the spirits of 
the children and families on this 
special occasion! 


